BRITISH
COLUMBIA

October 22, 2019
Ref: 249374

Peter Luckham
Chair

Island Trust Council
200 - 1627 Fort St
Victoria BC V8R 1H8

Dear Chair Luckham:

Thank you for your letter regarding the Islands 2050 Engagement Plan and Islands Trust Policy Statement.
I am pleased to receive this information on the Trust’s review and amendment of the Islands Trust Policy
Statement and apologize for the delay in responding.

As you note, the existing Policy Statement has provided a positive vision for the Islands Trust Area for the
past 20 years. | understand the importance of updating the Policy Statement in light of the many evolving
matters that have occurred over this period, such as reconciliation with Indigenous peoples, climate change,
and development pressures.

I trust that the proposed strategies for engaging with First Nations, stakeholders, and the wider community
will help ensure a successful outcome. | am also happy to hear that provincial agencies will be working with
the Islands Trust to coordinate their input.

The review and amendment of the Islands Trust Policy Statement will enable it to continue to act as a
foundational document guiding land use planning and advocacy decisions for years ahead. | wish you all the
success with this important revision and look forward to receiving periodic updates as you work towards the
updated Policy Statement.

As you know ministry staff are pleased to provide you with advice during this process should it be needed.
Please contact Kris Nichols, Manager, Planning and Land Use, if you have any questions. He can be reached
by telephone at: 778-698-3450 or by email at: Kris.Nichols@gov.bc.ca.

Thank you again for writing.

Sincerely,

e

Selina Robinson

Minister
Ministry of Municipal Affairs Office of the Minister Mailing Address: Location:
and Housing PO Box 9056 Stn Prov Govt Room 310
Victoria BC V8W 9E2 Parliament Buildings
Phone: 250 387-2283 Victoria BC V8V 1X4
Fax: 250 387-4312
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